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We saw the forecast. We knew it was coming, 
but still were surprised by the size of the 

mid-December snowfall that blanketed our village.  
Starting Friday afternoon and continuing until 
Saturday evening the weekend before Christmas, 
about two and a half feet of snow fell covering our 
world, making Innisfree a wonderland.  The bliz-
zard was especially exciting for volunteers like 
Jane from Brazil and Zachee from the Democratic 
Republic of Congo. Luckily, the last-minute change 
in logistics worked out and the van transporting 
many of our coworkers to DC for family holiday 
visits was able to depart a day early and many 
community members arrived home safely before 
the blizzard.  We must thank Iz for his concern and 
vigilance, carefully watching the predictions and 
urging this modification. Another huge thanks goes 
out to our families who adapted to the change in 
schedule on short notice and made plans to meet 
the van in northern 
Virginia a day early. 
Families helped 
families ferrying 
coworkers to points 
further north! Truly 
everyone’s holiday 
was happier because 
people got to cel-
ebrate as expected. 
Though a few flights 
were delayed, every-
one made it home 
for the holidays.
 For those of us who remained in the village for 
the duration of the Big Snow, it was quite an adven-
ture.  Peter made sure all the houses had firewood 
before the snow even began to fall. When the power 
went out early Saturday morning, we were ready! 
Volunteers reorganized those remaining in the 

village into the houses with generators: Meadow, 
Amity and Laurel.  Peter drove people from 
Halcyon down to Amity in the four-wheel drive 
truck. Tom began plowing as soon as the snow 
stopped falling. He and Leigh and Debra shoveled 
for days clearing paths. 
 Everyone was able to be flexible.  For a while 
during the weekend of the power outage, there 
were eighteen living together in Amity: ranging in 
age from one to eighty-two, representing at least 
five different nationalities.  It was community living 
intensified by several degrees, and it was encour-
aging to see how all spontaneously responded by 
supporting each other in the midst of such extraor-
dinary circumstances.  Emily baked a cake in the 
wood-burning stove as we sang Christmas carols, 
and volunteers took turns helping Angelica with 
her puzzle and playing with toddlers Luke and 
Maia.  One evening we all piled into the 

living room to eat popcorn that had 
been popped in the screened porch on 
a propane-powered camping stove, and 
watched The Charlie Brown Christmas, 
having plugged the TV/VCR into an 
extension cord to reach the outlet 
powered by the generator.
    A few days after the snowfall, a group 
ventured out to one of our hills to go 
sledding.  Not surprisingly, the sledding 
inevitably evolved into a good-natured 
snowball fight.  In what turned out to be 
an impromptu community team-building 
exercise, five-year-old Josie Clay led all of 

us in building an enormous snowman.  After two 
days, phones and power came back and we were 
all able to return to our respective houses.  The Big 
Snow of 2009 will be remembered by many 
all along the East Coast, and it was certainly 
unforgettable at Innisfree Village.

THE BIG SNOW!



2009 General Fund 

Our 2010 Campaign is an ambitious fundraising effort spearheaded by the Board of Directors to create a critically important 
endowment fund. In this past year the 2010 Fund has continued to grow, reaching toward our target of $5 million. This Campaign 
has the goal of ensuring each of our initiatives – enhancing our scholarship fund, creating new and maintaining existing physical 
structures, attracting and retaining our exceptional volunteers, and providing suitable work for our coworkers in all stages of their 
lives. The people listed below have stepped forward in this past year to join this multi-year effort. A very special and heartfelt thank 
you to those who contributed in memory of Robert Good toward the 2010 Campaign’s scholarship fund.

It has been a year when your gifts have meant more than ever. Trimming our operating budget has been an important part of our 
fiscal frugality in the current economy. One project, the design phase which began nearly two years ago has moved ahead thanks 
to your gifts, even with the inconvenience of very cold temperatures and the massive snowfall. We are in the midst of the upgrade 
of Sunflower and Dogwood, so houses are very full as we accommodate those from Dogwood in other village houses temporarily. A 
very special thank you to those who sent gifts to our General Fund in memory of Dr. Julian Levinson and Evelyn Blackburn and in 
support of our mission.

Innisfree 2010 Fund 

2010 Fund
Anonymous Donor
Carpenter, Martha
Davis, Beth and Gerry
DeMong, Richard and Linda
Dreilinger, Craig & Ford, Amanda
Emmanuel Episcopal Church 

Endowment Board
Jonathan Fried Trust
Fried, Mark and Barbara
Gosnell, Sue and Dennis
Marianne Greenough Wilding-White Trust
Griffi n, Henry & Wintle, Pam
Hentges, Michael and Melissa
Kilday, Kieran & Robinson, Melinda
Kitchens, Wes and Terry 
Lasagna, Krissy & Starsia, Dominick
Lewis, Kim and Keith
McDonough, Lynn and Frank
Moat, Alice and Dave
Nelson, Susan & Byrd, Warren
Nicholson, Tom and Sherry
Raupp, Lloyd and Sue
Stafford, Annie
Sweeney, Kevin
Westley, Cindy & Evans, Alan
Wieboldt, Robert and Mary Ellen

Dogwood and 
Sunflower Renovation
Better Living Foundation
Cabell Foundation
Richard C. Graham Family Charitable 

Foundation
Hunton Foundations
Inez Duff Bishop Charitable Trust
Tom Kimsey Trust
Lewis, Kim and Keith
Millick, Bill
Perry Foundation
 
General Fund
Antrim, Joe and Phoebe
Apter, Miriam and Nathaniel
Arburn, Will

2010 Fund
Robert Good Memorial
Blank, Ronald and Cornish-Blank, Linda
Boedy, Alexander
Boyle, Steven and Lauren
Buco, Glen
Burden, Raymond and Patricia
Byers, John and Margaret
Byron, Betsy & Byron, Liliana
Byron, Jacqueline
Coatsworth, Suzanne 
Coyle, Richard and Regina
Crowley, Peter and Elizabeth
Einhorn Yaffee Prescott, Arch. & Eng., P.C.
Fairfax County Department of 

Planning & Zoning
Foddrell, Brian and Cheryl
Fredrickson, Steven and Diane
Gwinn, Jane 
Haber, Ben and Ethyl
Harsel, Suzanne 
Harvey-Cleary Builders
Howley, Nicholas and Lauralee
Ichter, Larry and Katharine
Integrative Wellness
Johnston, Matthew
Kelsey, Jane Carolyn
Kleider, Sonya
Klein, James and Lardner, Elisabeth

Klibaner, Aaron
Kominers, William
McLane, Eileen and Thomas 
Morrison, Jean and Knott, Gregory
NDL, Inc.
Neal, Darwina
Nee, Pamela and Babin, Steven
Ohle, Carolyn & Cooper, Todd
Richards, Ivy 
Robins, Roni
Rodeheaver, George and Angela
Simmons, Sara 
Smith, Sandi
Southworth, Daniel and Linda
Stanfi eld, James and Mavis
Strang, Sallie 
Strunk, Tracy
Vantine, Jean 
VIKA Incorporated
Wainwright, James and Sharon
Wallingford, Frances 
Walsh, Colucci, Lubeley, Emrich 

& Walsh PC
WDG Architecture, PLLC
Wheeler, Sterling and Elizabeth
Wing, Michael
Woodruff, Susan 
Yates, Philip and Barabara
Zahm, Hillary Katherine
Zook, James and Marilynn

Baber, Carol
Bauske, Carl
Becker, Daniel & Harrison, Madaline
Begun, Evelyn and Jack
Beller Family Charitable Fund
Berley, Madaleine
Bermudez, Margot
Bertrand, Caroline
Bolyard, Charles and Sandra 
Bonnie, Richard and Kathleen
Boyle, John and Susan
Breeden, Elizabeth Lancaster
Bremen,  William and Mary Jean
Britt, Sam and Sarah
Brown, Verne and Kay
Brownell, Bonnie and Bowman, Jeffrey
Brubaker, Judy and Sterling
Brubaker, Philip and Dana 
Bruns, Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Burlin, Nancy
Burstein, Carol and Paul
Carder, Carol and John
Carpenter, Martha
Chandler, Robert and Mary
Chovanec, Tina and Stephen
Christopher, Archie and Joyce
Cirker, Mr. and Mrs. Alan
Clarke, Muriel
Coffey, Terry
Coffi n, Tris and Edna
Cohen, Arvin 
Commonwealth of Virginia Campaign 

(CVC)
Crock, Sally
Curry, Dolores
Dalley, JoAnn and David
David, M.D., Joseph
Davis, Beth and Gerry



Delaney, Antoinette
DeMong, Richard and Linda
Devido, John and Mary Lousie
Dornin, Heloise
Drapkin, Leon and Rosabelle
Drapkin, Raymond and Susan
Dray, Mark and Jonadell
Dreilinger, Craig & Ford, Amanda
Eastham, III, R. Jack and Micheline 
Eichbaum, June & Wirfel, Kenneth
Elwell, Barbara and Michael
Erville, Pierre 
Faber, Susan and Barry
Fahl, Douglas and Laurie
Fellows, Jane and Phillip
Field, Thomas and Laurie
Folger, Lee
Forney, Judy and Franklin
Frasier, Mr. and Mrs. John
Frey, Kay & Leahy, Johnny
Jonathan Fried Trust
Fried, Leah & Sedwick,Vince
Fried, Mark and Barbara
Galloway, Mr. and Mrs. James
Gelwicks, James and Beverly
Gilbert, Peter and Sarah
Gilbert, Phil and Judy
Gilmore, David and Barbara
Glover, A.B. and Mildred
Gray, William and Antoinette
Green, Janet and Allan
Greenough, Patty
Griffi n, Henry & Wintle, Pam 
Griffi n, Margaret & Sillars, Scott
Grover, John and Marie
Harbison, Liz
Harbison, Susan and G. Burton
Helgeson, Merrily and Richard
Hentges, Michael and Melissa
Herbert, Georgia
Hilda D. Shea Trust
Hochstein, Betsy and Mark
Holaday, Kate
Holy Cross Episcopal Church
Horvath, Gary
Isserlis, Janet
Jeffcoat, Gail
Johnson, Richard
Johnson, William and Sarah
Juergens, David and Judy
Kaufman, Flora
Kaufman, Matthew and Anne
Kenney, John and Melinda
Kent, Teri and Richard
Kilday, Carolyn
Kilday, Kieran & Robinson, Melinda
Kitchens, Dwight and Phyllis
Kitchens, Wes and Terry
Knapp, Joanne and Harry
Knierim, Scott
Knutsen, Norah
Koch, Virginia
Kolker, Carole
Kosa, Catherine
Kruer, Mr. and Mrs. George
Lasagna, Helen
Lasagna, Krissy & Starsia, Dominick
Lasagna, Mosie
Latterman, Mr. and Mrs. Earl
Lentz, Stan and Binkie

Lesher, Nancy
Lesser, Monroe and Rosalie
Levesque, Paul and Beverly
Levin, Kerry and Sue
Lewis, James and Mabel
Lewis, Kim and Keith
Lillard, Mike and Amy
Lyons, Myrna
Mallek, Ann
Margutti, Elizabeth
Markey, Sanford and Carol
Maxson, David & Gray, Nancy
McCarty, William
McCauley, Susan & Ussery, Michael
McDonald, Jay and Janet
McDonough, Lynn and Frank
McDonough, Monique and Greg
McNeal, Martha
Michaels, Bernard and Mrs.
Michel, Timothy and Virginia
Miller, Carol
Miller, Dudley and Debi
Millick, Bill
Mitchell, Frederick and Ginny
Moat, Alice and Dave
Mogren, Arle Mae and Paul 
Moon, Mary & Graebner, Norm
Murdy, Mr. and Mrs. William
Murphy, Angela & Schwartz, Michael
Nelson, Louise 
Nelson, Susan & Byrd, Warren
Newcastle Development
Bridget Nicholson Trust
Nicholson, Susanna
Nicholson, Tom and Sherry
Niedland, Margaret 
Nozaki, Roger and Barbara
Ohle, Carolyn & Cooper, Todd
Ohle, Liz
Ornstein, Ron and Michelle
Ostrowsky, Mildred
O’Sullivan, Ellie and Bill
Owen Charitable Foundation
Padawer, Estelle
Pearce , Brownie and Betty
Pearce, David and Patti
Pfl ug, Carolyn and John
Pinnacle Associates
Pollin, Albert
Preston, Gillian and Scott
Pudner, Peter & O’Connell Judith 
Raupp, Lloyd and Sue
Redford, Ralph
Reeves, Joan
Rives, Lloyd
Robinson, Rosemary
Rockwell, John 
Rodman, Helen 
Ross, Marion and Walter
Royall, Sarah
Rubin, Steven and Gail
Saidman, Beth & Brinkman, David
Saidman, Perry
Sato, Phyllis
Schirmer, Geri and Bruce
Schlager, Theresa & Moors, Bill
Schroeder, Alaina & Loy, John
Shapiro, Betty
Shaviv, Paula and Roey
Shears, Carolyn and Kerner, Hilary

Sheets, Polly
Smith, Carter & Rothwell, Nan
Smith, June 
Stanier, Paul and Gloria
Staples, Abram Penn
Stephanie Speakman Charitable Trust
Studio 206
Sullivan, Craig
Sutton, Marshall and Virginia
T&N Printing
T. Rowe Price Associates Foundation
Tabb Mansion Trust
Tankard, Philip and Lattimore, Cynthia
Taunton, Rob and Sherri
Taylor, Dr. and Mrs. Edmund
The GE Foundation
The Gertrude and Philip Hoffman 

Philanthropic Fund
Thompson, Elsie Wilson and 

W. McIlwaine
Thomsen, Linda & Cornwell, Don
Traverse, Peter and Debra
Turner, Alice and Jim
Vincenti, David and Leora
Walker, Jo Anne and Bill
Walker-Wiley, Jean and David 
Walters, Lee & Wylie, Bill
Watson, Bruce and Ruth
Webb, Alison and Bernard
Wells, Sally
West Group
Westley, Cindy & Evans, Alan
Westminster Presbyterian Church
Wilhelm, Morton and Jean Osborne
Wilkinson, Lee and Debbie
Williams, Dr. Michael and Rebecca
Wolf, M.D., Andrew
Wool, Susan
Wooten, Jimmy and LeAnn
Zak, Izrael & Sato, Leigh
Zeisler, Katherine & Cooper, Jeffrey
  
Evelyn Blackburn Memorial
Azhar, Nili and Urdaneta, Jose
Bickerton, Heather
Bolyard, Charles and Sandra
Guyton, Jon and Penelope Jane
Lane, Sandy
McDonough Bolyard Peck, Inc.
McLearen, Daniel and Tanner, Candee
McLearen, Frank and Elyse
Tracey, Maureen and Family
T A Ellement & Son Ltd.
  
Dr. Julian Levinson Memorial
Busis, Mr. and Mrs. Sidney
Cohen, Elinor
Foster, Betty
Kretchmer, Joan 
Loeser, Julius and Betty
Stein, Mildred
Wolf, John and Leatrice

We do our very best to keep accurate records 
and want to acknowledge your gift. If we have 
made an error, please contact us so we may 
correct this listing.
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Two of our Innisfree Community were among 
the invited athletes at this year’s Xperience 

held at the Boar’s Head Inn in Charlottesville. 
Jon Fried and Chris Raupp each won gold med-
als in their respective divisions. The second tour-
nament brought more than 30 atheletes from as 

far away as California 
to complete. Thanks 
to Mark and Barbara 
Fried, Ron Manilla of 
the Boar’s Head and 
to the UVA Tennis 
team for joining our 
atheletes in 
a weekend 
of excellent 
tennis and 
supportive 
sportsman-
ship.

Many maintenance and repair projects are especially important to 
do sooner, rather than later. If completed in a timely way, less 

overall damage is encountered. This is especially true of water leaks. 
We have been offered a matching challenge grant to focus on main-
taining our physical plant. Our 2010 budget has several projects in this 
category including skylight repairs and roof replacement. Please help 
us to make these repairs in a timely manner AND have the benefit of 
your gift being matched dollar for dollar. Contact Carolyn by email 
for more information. villagedirector@aol.com


